

Dear Parents/Carers,

It has been fabulous to welcome everyone back to school after the summer holiday. All the children looked really smart and were all keen to meet their friends and start the new year of learning. We welcome Ms Muschette to our teaching team in year 5.

At school we have been very busy. We have refurbished the boys toilets and the disabled toilet. We hope to be able to refurbish the girls toilets next year. The old chain link fencing has been replaced, making the entrance of the school look much nicer. The entrance has been painted. Unfortunately, the new railings are still in Germany, but we hope they will arrive soon, so we can have the scaffolding removed. I would like to thank Mr Higgs, for his hard work during the holidays organising the many contractors we had on site.

Terrie Jerrom

Meet the teacher

We would like to invite you to 'Meet the Teacher' where your child's year group teachers will give a brief talk about the year ahead, there will also be an opportunity to ask general questions. The meetings will be held at 9.05am on the dates below:

Thursday 15th Sept - Yr6 Monday 19th Sept - Yr1 Tuesday 20th Sept - Yr5 Wednesday 21st Sept - Yr4 Thursday 22nd Sept - Yr3 Friday 23rd Sept - Yr2

Lunch

As of September, the cost of a school meal will be £2.40. If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, then please visit the following website:

https://www.sutton.gov.uk/-/free-school-meals-and-pupil-premium

Lost Property

Please make sure you name all items of clothing. We have only been back a week and the lost property box is already full!

Medication

Please make sure you bring in any medication that your child may need to the school office as soon as possible.

Date for your Diary

14th September - EAL Coffee Morning with new Reception children.

Secondary School Open Evenings

If your child is transferring to Secondary School in September 2023, then please see below dates of open evenings for the following schools. Please visit their websites for more information and to book your place for the open evening.

22nd September 2022 - Carshalton Boys www.carshaltonboys.org

29th September 2022 - Overton Grange https://www.overtongrange.sutton.sch.uk/

Headteacher Awards

Well done to the children who worked so hard to achieve their awards.

Marlee (Yr2) - For fantastic independent writing

Mason (Yr2) - For brilliant effort with his writing and number work.

Rehan (Yr4) - for reading lots of books during the holidays.

Frankie F (Yr6) - For a great attitude at the start of Yr6.

